Dear Delegate,

The public library that serves blind and physically handicapped persons throughout Maryland  is the only library that does not have a distinct annual state budget and does not receive funding from the state formula as most other public libraries do.  Please support HB 1242 because it will correct this injustice.
If the Maryland State Library for the Blind and Physically Handicapped (LBPH) is forced to close its doors due to the lack of state funding, blind children will lose their chance to gain literacy skills.  The lives of blind seniors will be unnecessarily diminished because of lost opportunities to read.  Blind adults will have greater difficulties in overcoming the information gap that they face on a daily basis.
Maryland has a long history of supporting a state library resource for its citizens.  It is time to support the state library resource center for the blind and physically handicapped citizens as well.   
Thank you in advance for supporting HB 1242. 
Sincerely,
